MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Thursday, September 5, 2013
Department of Transportation
Newington, Connecticut

Members Present:
Anthony Salius, Glenda Armstrong, Peter Brown, Henry Crawford (by written proxy), Antonio Donis (for Susan Hamilton), Tonya Lewis, Patrick Mickens (by written proxy), Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo
Members Absent:
Albert Barrueco, Richard Barton, Gregg Cogswell, Eileen Daily, John Danaher, Magdamaris Figueroa, Danielle Forko, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Kevin Kane, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Ebony McDaniel, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name

Affiliation


A. DeGraffenreidt

Department of Children and Families


Dawn Grodzki

Department of Mental Health & Addiction Services


Valerie LaMotte

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM

Julia O’Leary

Court Support Services Division, Judicial Branch
Minutes of the May 8 and June 13, 2013 Meetings (I)
The meeting was called to order at 2:42 p.m.  The minutes of the May 8 and June 13, 2013 meetings were unanimously approved as distributed.
Update on 2012 Compliance Monitoring Report (II)
The Compliance Monitoring Report for the calendar year 2012 was submitted to the Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention (OJJDP) on June 28, 2013.  Ms. Valerie LaMotte reviewed the monitoring process, which includes surveying and/or site visits of all police lockups, Department of Correction facilities, juvenile detention centers, juvenile correctional and mental health facilities, and court holding facilities.  Results showed very few violations and Connecticut should be eligible for the next year’s funding from OJJDP.
Update on Disproportionate Minority Contact (DMC) Activities (III)

Ms. LaMotte gave a brief update on the two curricula and presentations in and out of state for both the Effective Police Interactions with Youth and the Effective School Staff Interactions with Students and Police trainings.  She also mentioned that this year another biennial report on DMC is due to the legislature by December 31.  Members discussed the outreach forums to be arranged by the Connecticut Juvenile Justice Alliance through Connecticut Public Television.  Concerns were raised about the possible overlapping groups engaged in addressing DMC in Connecticut.  It was decided to invite the chairpersons of the four local DMC initiatives staffed through the Center for Children’s Advocacy to join the JJAC’s Subcommittee on DMC.  
Report of the School/Police Task Group (IV)
The School/Police Task Group was responsible for reviewing grant applications under the Right Response CT Network program.  Ms. LaMotte presented their recommendations along with two options for funding that she had prepared because there was additional funding available for these grants.  Discussion centered around whether more funding per project or more projects should be funded.  The JJAC members expressed support for more projects so that more communities could improve school disciplinary systems through collaboration within and among communities and reduce out of school disciplinary sanctions and referrals to court for school misbehavior.
Action on Grant Applications (V)

The JJAC voted unanimously on the action listed below for funding under the Right Response CT Network Program.  (No abstentions) 
Applicant Agency
JJAC Action
Ansonia Public Schools

Decision to approve funding at $30,000
City of Bridgeport


Decision to approve funding at $30,000
Bristol Public Schools


Decision to deny funding

Town of Cheshire


Decision to deny funding

Town of Colchester


Decision to approve funding at $30,000
Cromwell Public Schools

Decision to deny funding

Derby Public Schools


Decision to deny funding

Greenwich Public Schools

Decision to approve funding at $30,000
Hamden Public Schools

Decision to deny funding

City of Hartford


Decision to approve funding at $30,000
Killingly Public Schools

Decision to deny funding

Manchester Public Schools

Decision to approve funding at $30,000
Middletown Public Schools

Decision to approve funding at $30,000
Naugatuck Police Department
Decision to deny funding

City of New Britain


Decision to approve funding at $30,000
City of New Haven


Decision to approve funding at $30,000
City of Norwalk


Decision to deny funding

Town of Rocky Hill


Decision to deny funding

Sprague Public Schools

Decision to deny funding

City of Stamford


Decision to approve funding at $30,000
Stratford Public Schools

Decision to deny funding

Torrington Public Schools

Decision to approve funding at $30,000
Trumbull Public Schools

Decision to deny funding

Vernon Public Schools

Decision to approve funding at $30,000
Waterbury Public Schools

Decision to approve funding at $30,000
Wethersfield Public Schools

Decision to approve funding at $30,000
Windham Public Schools

Decision to approve funding at $30,000
Windsor Public Schools

Decision to approve funding at $30,000
TOTAL



16 grants for $480,000

Update on 2012 Juvenile Justice Data (VI)
Ms. LaMotte stated that the OPM Web pages with juvenile justice data had been updated with 2012 data.  See www.ct.gov/opm/jjdata. 
Update on the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance (VII)
Ms. LaMotte announced that the dates for the Ninth Annual Retreat of the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance would be earlier this year—Thursday and Friday, November 21 & 22, 2013 at Water’s Edge Business Center in Westbrook.  
Action on the JJAC Annual Report for 2012/2013 (VIII)
The draft annual report had been mailed to members ahead of time.  The report was unanimously approved as distributed.

JJAC Calendar (IX)

Ms. LaMotte went over changes in meeting dates.  She announced that the December meeting of the JJAC would be moved to Friday, November 22 in Westbrook.

Other Business (X)

The JJAC voted to approve a request to OJJDP for a 6-month extension of the 2010 Formula Grant.  The JJAC voted to allocate the additional $5,624 in 2013 Formula Grant funding to planning and administration and capacity building.  The JJAC voted to approve the RFP process to recompete the contract for Support to the JJAC for calendar years 2014 and 2015 for up to a total of $550,000.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:00 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
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